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RESPECT                                   HONESTY                            PERSEVERANCE 

We’re on the Web 

We’re on Facebook 

We’re on Skoolbag 

We’re on SeeSaw 

11th March ADELAIDE CUP 

 Public Holiday 

12th March STUDENT FREE DAY 

Staff at Berry Street Training 

13th March PHOTOS 

14th March GHS ATHLETICS DAY 

 

18th March Governing Council Meeting 

26th  March Mobile Library 

 SAPSASA Tennis & Football Trials 

28th March 9am Assembly 

 Lunch order day 

29th March GOOD FRIDAY 

1st April EASTER MONDAY 

2nd April Parent Teacher Interviews 

 SAPSASA Netball & Football Trials 

3rd  Parent Teacher Interviews 

4th April Parent Teacher Interviews 

 

8th April SAPSASA Swimming Adelaide 

9th April  Mobile Library 

10th April Basketball Carnival Jamestown 

12th April LAST DAY OF TERM,                              

early dismissal 2:30pm 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

Hi Everyone 

I hope you are managing to keep cool in the warm weather this week. 

Next week is shaping up to be a very busy week at school with our first 

Student Free Day for our third Berry Street Professional Learning Day 

Tuesday, which will be followed by school photos on Wednesday. On 

Wednesday, the 2024 NAPLAN testing window will open and our year 3 

and 5 students will complete the writing assessment on Thursday. The 

remainder of assessments will be held during week 8. 

On Monday and Tuesday this week I attended the 2024 leaders conference 

and numeracy summit. Monday, we spent considerable time learning 

about the new public education strategy which will help guide schoolS in 

their improvement journey. The new strategy has a more broadened focus 

on  areas of impact for school improvement and an increased focus on 

numeracy and wellbeing. 

In 2024 we will have continued focus on Wellbeing at Laura Primary school 

which will be supported by the gradual implementation of the various  

elements of the Berry Street Education Model. Currently, in each class 

including the preschool are participating in a morning circle routine which 

focuses on a positive start to each day and a consistent routine for        

students to check in with staff. In addition to this, staff are utilising brain 

breaks which are intentional short interruptions to learning that promote 

a sustained focus on learning by resetting the brain. Each week each class 

has a lesson focussed on promoting positive wellbeing which is guided by 

the activities which you can refer to in your child’s diary. In the first half of 

this year classes will be developing a classroom ready to learn plan, then 

transition to individual students having their own ready to learn plan part 

way through this year. Ready to learn plans are a pre arranged plan      

between children and their teacher about specific strategies that can be 

used to support each learner being in an optimal learning zone or ‘ready to 

learn’. 

A key factor to support children to be ready to learn is adequate sleep. We 

have noticed recently that after each weekend, an increasing number of 

students are struggling to regulate their emotions and therefore be ‘ready 

to learn’ due to lack of sleep. Adequate sleep recommendations vary    

between individuals and ages, it is suggested that toddlers (1-2 years)  

require 11-14 hours per night, preschool children (3-5 years) require 10-13 

hours and school aged (6 -13 years) require 9-12 hours per night.  



 
What is the Autism Inclusion Teacher role? 

The SRC together with the school students discussed and voted the Laura Parade Theme. After shortlisting        
numerous ideas the students unanimously voted on the theme of FUTURE CAREERS.  

For new families the school participates in the opening parade of the Laura Fair by dressing up to a theme. This 
years theme is FUTURE CAREERS. As per last year, students meet at the caravan park at 10:45am on Saturday 
13th April with the parade starting at 11am. Students together with school staff walk along the length of the main 
street, finishing at the old bank across from the soap shop where they are then collected by parents.  

Should you have any questions don’t hesitate to contact the school.  

Sandra Z 

I am given one day a fortnight in my AIT role to focus on strengthening our school community’s inclusion of         
students on the autism spectrum.   

The Department for Education provides an Autism Inclusion Multidisciplinary (AIM) team to support me in the 
AIT role. The team includes, senior advisor educators, developmental educator, psychologist, occupational    
therapist, speech pathologist and an Aboriginal cultural project officer. The information from the AIM team is                       
evidence-based and informed by the autistic and autism community.  

My role as an AIT is to pass on information, resources and training I receive from the AIM team to my colleagues. 
This term our focus is looking at the protective factor of school connectedness and the role positive peer            
relationships play in this.    

If you have any questions or want to chat, I can be contacted at the school or on Seesaw.  

Hilary Ferguson  

 

SRC NEWS/LAURA PARADE 

 A child who does not get enough sleep may experience  difficulties 

with concentration, memory, regulating their emotions, organising 

tasks and creative thinking. In addition to this, they may become 

easily distracted, irritable, disruptive, restless or hyperactive. A lack 

of health sleep has been linked to increased risk of mental health 

problems, poor growth, excessive weight gain and reduced school 

performance. Sleep is essential for growth, immunity, learning and 

memory. Please see the tips outlined below to help support       

maximising your children’s sleep. 

Some healthy sleep tips include the following; 

· Have a regular routine (brush teeth, toilet, read book, bed), 

· Encourage physical activity for children during the day, 

· Monitor screen time, turn off screens at least 1 hour before bedtime & keep bedrooms device free 

· Create a sleep supportive bedroom environment (minimise toys and dim the lights if possible) 

· Avoid overscheduling so children have adequate down time before bed 

· Seek medical support if your child has sleep problems (difficulty falling asleep, waking during the night, snoring etc). 

I know that having consistent night time and sleep routines can be very difficult in the business of life. We seek your support 

promoting in a healthy sleep and rest routine for your children as we know adequate sleep can and will have a significant   

positive impact on wellbeing and learning for children. 

Enjoy your long weekend . 

Leanne 

 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 



 

Laura Pre-school and Rural Care 

Preschool Quality Improvement Plan 

Each year we have an improvement plan which details 

actions we will take to further improve different aspects 

of our service.  An important part of the plan is our    

learning goal, which has a numeracy focus in 

2024.  Actions towards our numeracy goal include       

professional learning for our educator team, using       

numeracy-rich books, songs and nursery rhymes with 

children and supporting children's regulation and        

readiness to learn. 

Enrol now to start Kindy in Term 3, 2024 

If your child turns 4 between 1st May and 31st October 2024, 

they can start Kindy at the beginning of Term 3 (July) this 

year. These children will have 4 terms of Kindy (Term 3 and 4 

in 2024 and Term 1 and 2 in 2025) and start school in Term 3 

2025.  They will have 6 terms in Reception (Term 3 2025 until 

the end of Term 4 2026) and start Year 1 at the beginning of 

2027.  Please contact the Preschool Centre on 86632252 with 

any queries or to enrol your child. 

Reminders 

 There is no Kindy or Rural Care on Monday 11th March as it is a Public Holiday. 

 There is no Kindy on Tuesday 12th March as it is a Pupil Free Day.  Alison and Mel will be 

joining the Primary School team to participate  in Berry Street training, which is an      

approach to support children's regulation and wellbeing for learning. NB:  The only Kindy 

day next week will be Wednesday 13th March. 

 Photo day is Wednesday 13th March.  Rural Care and Kindy children will be part of the 

whole school photo and Kindy children will also have a group photo and individual photos 

for children whose families have ordered them. 

 Drop off times are 8am for Rural Care and 8.30am for Kindy. Please do not arrive before 

these times as educators are setting up and doing daily safety checks.   

 Please put children's fruit/other healthy snack in the basket on arrival as this makes   

preparation for healthy snack time much quicker for us, which in turn allows us to be 

more present for the children.  If your child's healthy snack needs refrigeration, it is help-

ful if it can be packed in a separate (named) container and placed in the fridge. 

That's all for now from the Preschool Centre team!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Investigating sound tubes in the sandpit. 

Kindy children visited the 

library on Monday 

Woodwork was so much 

fun that we ran out of 

wood! 



 

SCHOOL  PHOTOS WEDNESDAY 13TH MARCH 

 

AWARDS  WEEKS 4, 5 & 6 

Kaden Palmer– for challenging himself during IXL Maths trying year 4 questions. 

Hudson Schultz– For becoming more independent with classroom jobs and his learning.  

Cody Bunting– For trying hard to maintain concentration in class to finish her work on time.  

Connor Turner– For challenging himself by participating in Literacy. 

Eden Boylan– For always completing her work to a very high standard. 

Elizabeth Downing– For her enthusiasm in Science and her contributions to the discussions. 

Zoe Petherick– For her thoughtful predictions and bookwork in Science. 

Amara Falkous– For her enthusiastic participation in PE.  

Ella Evans– For writing excellent complex sentences, during Literacy Groups. 

Jade Smith– For working hard to work independently and take care with her bookwork. 

Flynn Pech– For asking thoughtful questions in Maths to clarify his thinking. 
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Payton Gilby  received this award for always having a positive attitude to her learning 

applying herself to achieve good results and showing a caring nature towards others .  

CONGRATULATIONS PAYTON! 

Mia Kalisch- for checking in at the end of each day to see if any jobs need to be done. 

Cody Duke- For helping Jackson come back to class and helping Amara during yard play. 

Blake Ackland- For cleaning up the floor without being asked. 

Noah Willis- For picking up rubbish at lunch time 

Abigail Downing- For helping her classmate when they hurt themselves. 

Amara Falkous- For caring for a hurt classmate. 

Angus Pech- For helping others in the classroom when doing jobs. 

Cruz Kerr- for encouraging his friend. 

Elizabeth Downing received this award for always offering assistance to teachers, 

taking responsibility for doing jobs in the classroom  

and being a great support to younger students. 

Well done Elizabeth! 

KINDNESS OF THE MONTH AWARD 

School photo ordering has moved to being online this year. NO PHOTO ORDER ENVELOPES WILL BE SENT HOME. 
See flyer in this newsletter for instructions on how to order online.  If you require a paper order form, spares will be 
available at the school office. 

PHOTO DAY WEDNESDAY 13th MARCH 

If you would like a family photo, envelopes to order family photos are available from the office. This applies to 
school aged and preschool aged children only. Families and siblings must organise themselves to have photo taken. 
Family photos will be taken at ; 10.45am-11.15am OR 12.05pm until 12.30pm 

  

If you have any questions regarding the online ordering please contact MSP Photography direct on:  

08 85234480 or email: admin.countrysa@msp.com.au 

mailto:admin.countrysa@msp.com.au


Friday 15th March Week 7  

Friday 22nd  March Week 8  

Thursday 28th March Week 9 Karen Clarke 

Friday 5th  April Week 10 Kimberly Higgins 

Friday 12th April Week 11  

 

LUNCH ORDER COLLECTION Volunteers are needed to collect lunches 

from Gladstone High School.  

 It  involves picking up lunch crates from 

Laura Primary School at 12.50 and then 

delivering lunches back to the school by 

1.25pm.  Please ring the school to add 

your name to the list if you can help.  

 Thankyou 

 

PHOTO INFORMATION  



  

COMMUNITY NOTICES 


